KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the General Meeting held 23 May 2018

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal





PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair), D. Wilkinson and D. Bertsson.


			


IN ATTENDANCE:	G. Cook and A. Finch. 





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


P. Horner, A. West, H. Davies, L. Richardson and PCSO K. Stephens. 





UPDATES & REPORTS


Chair 


Diane reported that:


“Since the AGM in September, weekly sports sessions continued on Brockbeck MUGA on Monday evenings until the third week in October, resuming again from 16th April and numbers are now picking up.





We continue to provide Sports, Fun & Games or Dance Workshops, with refreshments, on Wednesday afternoons in Kendal Parish Hall during all School Holidays excepting Christmas. These sessions are very popular, with numbers ranging from 10 to 50, depending on the time of year, weather and activity.





Disappointingly, The Adventure suffered some petty vandalism in September when one of the nest swing handles was set alight. Peter has now fitted the replacement part, along with 2 new embankment slide platform posts to replace those that had rotted. Green Acre Landscapes have also replaced the rotten cycle track ramps and installed fencing between the two slide platforms to prevent bikes being ridden down and eroding the grass embankment. 





So the area should look good again for our Annual Summer Fun Event, which is being held on Sunday 15th July when the usual Bouncy Castle and Gladiator Dual inflatables, Face Painters, a Children’s Entertainer and Bar-B-Q will feature.


  


KRA once again provided the volunteers for Kendal Lions’ door-to-door Christmas Collection on the estate with Santa’s Float on 10th December, when our residents donated the sum of £267, of which KRA should received £150. Although a smaller collection than previous years, this was not surprising given that it not only clashed with a televised football match but, in the event, there were only 4-5 collectors due to a few of us either being away or going down with the ‘flu.   





Following the installation of our community Defibrillator on Greengate Lane and the initial training held last year, we arranged in-depth Heartstart Training with Kendal First Responders on 18th January, which was both very informative and worthwhile, covering areas such as Casualty Assessment, CPR, the use of AEDs, Heart Attack signs and symptoms, Choking and Bleeding.  





With our environment in mind, KRA held its last litter pick of 2017 on 16th September. After breaking for the Winter months, we resumed again on 24th March and will agree dates for June onwards later tonight. 





And, thanks to the efforts of Phil, Dave & Peter, together with promised funding from Alvin, 6 new saplings were planted on the Well Ings embankment during April, to replace those lost through both vandalism and the grass cutters.





Sadly and without either consultation or permission, our laurel hedging around the Brockbeck Games Area, which had been nurtured for over 5 years since planting, was drastically cut back and topped, on the instruction of SLDC’s Principal Community Spaces Officer, in the middle of January during freezing conditions. Besides looking an absolute mess with branch stumps sticking out quite dangerously and many leaves having died and fallen, the bushes are now struggling to form new growth. Needless to say, I continue to inspect the bushes and will not hesitate to challenge SLDC once again should any not survive. 





On the Highways front, thanks to the perseverance of Geoff Cook, some of our roads and pavements have been resurfaced but others are showing signs of desperate need with more potholes fast appearing. 





A site meeting with the new Highways Engineer was held on 23rd January to discuss the issues of road safety at the entrance to Ghyllside School on Greengate Lane; and his suggestions for improvements are awaited. 





And we continue to pursue the designation of the footpath from Kirkbarrow to Milnthorpe Road via the Cock & Dolphin development as a Public Right of Way; the provision of traffic lights to the junction of Glebe and Milnthorpe Roads; and a shelter at the re-located ‘bus stop at the top of Echo Barn Hill.”





Treasurer


In the absence of Rose, there was no report available; however, Diane said that the Kendal Town Council Treasurer was auditing our 2017/18 Accounts at present.





Community Police  


Katie Stephens had reported that, since April’s meeting, there had been 1 Crime recorded: 


25/04/18 - Criminal damage to a vehicle.


 


General: Over the recent weeks, there had been an increase in the theft of tools from work vehicles in Kendal.





Crime Prevention


Ensure garden sheds are locked when not in use.


Ensure vehicles are locked when not in use and no valuables (including tools) are left in the vehicle.


Assess security measures in and outside of homes with lighting, lock external doors and windows when out as well as at night time. 





Dave said that he had reported 2 incidents of break-ins to sheds on Well Ings, which the residents had informed him of.





Kendal Lads & Lasses Club - No report.  





CCC Community Engagement


Cherrie had reported that the CCC Local Committee had made a small amount of funding available to community organisations to support any events linked to the Tour of Britain on 7 September and the Kendal Sportive cycle race which would be held on the 8th. Those present agreed that such events did not appertain to KRA.





South Lakes Housing - No report.   





 Ghyllside School - Nothing further to report since the last meeting.





Councillors  


Geoff reported that all ongoing issues were still being progressed, with those of parking problems in the Cross Lane area and safety outside school on Greengate Lane being the next on the list to be addressed. 





He said that the designation of the Kirkbarrow-Milnthorpe Road footpath was moving up the list; Kendal Town Council had not yet met to agree a policy regarding the maintenance of ‘bus shelters; and there would be a Parish Poll in respect of the New Road Common Land the following day.





Alvin reported that he had been elected Deputy Mayor at the Kendal Town Council meeting the previous week and the meeting subsequently extended its congratulations.





Since the elections, South Lakeland District Council had only met once to form Committees for the ensuing year, so there was nothing to report from that authority; however, Alvin intended to raise the state of the footpath from Vicarage Drive to Vicars Fields with the Parks Department. 





He also said that two families of refugees had been relocated to the Kirkbarrow Estate and were settling in well, having been welcomed by the community.





QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION - No questions raised.


 


MAY HALF-TERM ACTIVITY:  DANCE WORKSHOP


Diane said that, as she would be away during half-term, she was hoping to arrange cover for the above event being held Wednesday 30 May 2018 that night but would contact Rose after the meeting. However, Dave agreed to cover the Monday evening sports session on Brockbeck MUGA. 





THE ADVENTURE SUMMER FUN EVENT


Diane confirmed that the above event would be held on Sunday 15 July 2018 and all the attractions had been booked. To date, Dave, Phil, Rose, Ann, Peter and she had volunteered to help but more were needed. David said that he might but preferred not to be present during the main event. 





NEW ISSUES - None raised.





COMMITTEE BUSINESS


The next Litter Pick would be held on Saturday 30 June, meeting at 10:30 by the school gates and Diane would arrange 2 further dates this year, in either August or September and October or November.





Diane had prepared a new Adventure Inspection Rota but would distribute these to those not present in due course. 





She also hoped to produce a Summer Newsletter, advertising all the upcoming events and activities; therefore distributors would be needed.





In view of our major projects having now been completed and the resultant reduced committee business, Diane suggested that the frequency of meetings could be reduced for the ensuing year 2018/19 and therefore intended to propose revision of the meeting schedule and Constitution to the next Committee Meeting. 





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


The next meeting would be that of the Committee on Wednesday 20 June 2018.








The meeting closed at 8.15 pm
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